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May 9th, 2025

ISLAMABAD HEALTHCARE REGULATORY AUTHORITY

The Islamabad Healthcare Regulatory Authority (IHRA) today had the
honor of hosting the Federal Minister for National Health Services,
Regulations and Coordination, Syed Mustafa Kamal, at IHRA office.
The Minister was Warm|y received by IHRA’s CEQO, Dr. Syed Ahmed Raza
Kazmi, along with the authority’s board members.

During the visit, Dr. Kazmi gave a detailed presentation outlining
IHRA’s progress so far and its future plans to improve healthcare
regulation in the capital territory. The Minister engaged in a candid
discussion about the challenges faced by the healthcare sector and
offered valuable guidance to help IHRA overcome these hurdles.

Syed Kamal praised the efforts of the IHRA team and urged them to
maintain high standards of transparency and accountability. He also
stressed the vital role of digital transformation in modernizing
healthcare services. In response, |HRA shared that it is mc1|<ing
significant headway towards full digitalization of its operations.



The Minister’s visit underscored the government's commitment to
supporting IHRA’s mission of ensuring quality healthcare regulation.
The CEO on behalf of authority expressed its gratitude for the
Minister's encouragement and continued guidance, which will be
crucial as it moves forward in strengthening healthcare oversight for
the benefit of the people of Islamabad.

This visit reflects the growing focus on improving health governance
through innovation and transparency, a priority echoed by the Ministry
of NHR&C and IHRA alike.
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